
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

Pastor Terry reaches retirement age soon and will 
therefore retire from paid pastoral ministry at the 
end of this year. He states that it has been both a 
privilege and a pleasure to serve as a Pastor in the 
Stanborough Park Church.

Pastor James will be on Sabbatical from 27 June to 
27 August inclusive. Pastoral concerns at this time 
should be communicated to Pastor Terry or the Elders.

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
July 6 – Pastor D Syme
July 13 – T Messenger (Communion)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
July 6 – R Murphy
July 13 - Joint

Please be reminded that no photography/videoing 
should take place in our services unless it is offi cial.

FAMILY SERVICE - BAPTISM
Welcome & Announcements - Louis Guenin

Call to Worship - NAH 15 ‘O Praise Ye the Lord’
Invocation - Louis Guenin

Hymn 24 NAH: ‘Mighty God While Angels Bless Thee’
Tithes & Off ering: Louis Guenin

Children Story: Aarinola Ayo-Ipaye
Hymn 707 NAH: ‘Tis So Sweet to Trust in Jesus’

Family Prayer: Eliana and Nigel
Hymn 437 NAH: ‘O Love That Will Not Let Me Go’

Scripture Reading: John 12:24, NKJV - Andrew Moyo
Musical Item: ‘Christ the Lord is Risen Today’ - Lyxie

Sermon: “Giving: The Paradox of 
Preservation” - Nitish Khetavath

Hymn 420 NAH: ‘I Will Sing the Wondrous Story’
Benediction: Nitish Khetavath

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM

Sermon - Pastor Terry Messenger

Welcome - Chika W.
Prayer - Meghan H.
Hymn - NAH 708 ‘I’m Pressing on the Upward Way’- 
Reevka G.
Scripture Reading - Revelation 21:3-4 Naomi T.
Special musical item - Merlyn R.
Mission Story - Amazing
Lesson study: ‘ The Triumph of God’s Love’
Closing Hymn – NAH 298 ‘A Mighty Fortress is our 
God’ - Marco T
Closing Prayer - Timi  A.
Leading hymns-  Reevka & Temi

Consequently, faith comes from hearing 
the message, and the message is heard 

through the word about Christ.

Romans 10:17

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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MIGUEL ROLO AND EVA SUMAL will be baptised in 
Portugal and Slovakia respectively in August. They 
will be accepted into membership of the Stanborough 
Park Church on  21 September. Please keep these 
individuals in your prayers

THIS AUTUMN, Gabriel Colins enters his Masters’ 
Programme in theology at Newbold, and Eliam 
Arias returns to Mexico to finish his fourth year of 
theology at Montemorelos University.  As these 
courses are expensive and they have limited time to 
work to support themselves, they would appreciate 
any support towards their course fees.  You can help  
via  their gofund.me pages below or by contacting 
them directly: gcolinsgabriel@gmail.com (Gabriel) 
and edrei7.110@gmail.com (Eliam).
Gabriel - gofund.me/ea0136f5
Eliam - gofund.me/43df2267

SAMI – one of our missionaries, will continue to be 
with us until the end of September.

Bridge The Gap Hub CIC & Stanborough Park Church 
Women Ministry Department would like to invite all 
women to an evening of fellowship & empowerment. 
Come and join the presentation, refreshments, big 
conversation, group work and much more. Theme: 
“UNDERSTANDING MICRO EXPRESSION, THE 
HIDDEN ENEMY TO PROGRESSION”. Date: 13th 
July at 4:00 pm - 6:00 pm in the Sanctuary. Guest 
Speaker: Uche Ademuyiwa. Everyone is invited and 
bring along a snack & drink to share. Invite someone. 
Registration link on the eBulletin or QRcode below.

To receive the full announcement details, sign up for the 
church eBulletin in our website.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

CONTINUE TO SUPPORT ADRA during the year by 
taking an ADRA box or coin cards for your home or 
by donating to the Just Giving Page (justgiving.com/
page/audrey-balderstone-huzzey1704718636092). 
Thank you and God bless you.

WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING is taking 
place in the Sanctuary. The Zoom facility will still be 
available. Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

WOMEN MINISTRY Prayer meeting on Zoom on 
Fridays at 6pm. ID: 831 0985 5836  Passcode: Fprayer.

MEN’S MINISTRY Prayer Meeting from 9pm on 
Tuesdays. Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

40 DAYS OF PRAYER and Devotions at 6am on Zoom 
every morning for 30 minutes. Zoom ID 8316619709 
passcode 777

TUESDAY MEETINGS will be having a Summer Break. 
We will start again on August 6 and will put a reminder 
in the bulletin in advance.

THE CHILDREN’S SABBATH SCHOOL is a very 
busy department, staffed by willing volunteers, 
without whom we could not function. We are always 
looking for more youth and adults to help with 
teaching, activities, storytelling, and safeguarding/
registration. We are particularly needing assistance 
in Kindergarten age 4-6, Primary age 7-9, and Juniors 
age 10-12. The more participants we have, the better. 
With enough volunteers, it’s likely you could only 
be on the rota every 6-8 weeks. Please see Natalie 
Davison or Keila Pedditzi if you can help, thank you.

THANK YOU to the Church leadership and members 
for their condolences, prayers and well wishes to the 
family of Joseph Cudjoe, whose father, Pastor Daniel 
Cudjoe, was laid to rest on 27 June 2024 in Reading.  
He dedicated his long life of service as a Missionary, 
Church Planter, Educator & Pastor. More information 
about his life and ministry will be available at www.
pastordanielcudjoe.com

THE CHURCH MEMBERSHIP LIST needs 
regular updating to verify contact details and aid 
communication with members and membership 
retention. Therefore a membership data team has 
been voted by the Board to help the church clerk 
with this task: Michele Thompson, Pat Walton, 
Audrey Huzzey, Annalisa Molteni, Thiago Santos, 
Dave Burgess, Pastoral Team. 

MY FAVOURITE HYMN Come and join us for ‘My 
Favourite Hymn’ on Saturday, 13th July at 7:30 pm. We 
will unite in praise with a diverse array of ensembles, 
including Handbells, Chimes, Orchestra, and Choirs.
 
TEMPERANCE WORKSHOP on Sabbath 29th 
June, Williams Room at 4pm. True temperance 
or self-control helps us to only engage in those 
activities or practices which help us maintain our 
physical, mental, and spiritual wellbeing. For more 
info: caz@mendel-it.co.uk. 

CSMC NOTICE Over recent months many items have 
accumulated on the rack outside the main sanctuary 
entrance and the Armstrong Hall corridor. Please 
check and remove ASAP any wanted items. Anything 
left on the racks after 30 June 2024 will be removed 
and disposed of. Thanks for your help.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH 6TH JULY. Please email 
fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by Tuesday 2nd to 
book places. Donations are welcome on the day to 
help cover the cost of the food.

“WACKY RACES” are taking place at the Primary 
School on the 30th June from 11 am to 1 pm.  Contact 
Margarita Stewart on 07786433225 or Helen King-
Brown on 07930416311 for further details. 

SABBATH SCHOOL will hold its quarterly teachers’ 
meeting to introduce the next quarter’s lesson theme 
on July 6th at 3 PM in the Oak Room. All teachers 
and coordinators are invited to attend.


